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PUBLIC NOTICE
 Release Date: December 4, 2020 

 

SUPERIOR COURT REMAINS OPEN WITH 
SAFETY PROTOCOLS IN PLACE AND  

NEW JURY TRIALS ARE PUT ON HOLD  
 

SAN BERNARDINO– Due to the recent surge in COVID-19 
(Coronavirus) cases and related health and safety concerns, Governor 
Gavin Newsom will begin issuing revised Stay-at-Home orders as soon 
as today. As an essential function, all court locations will remain 
open with strict safety protocols in place. Do not come to any court 
location if you have COVID-19, have been exposed to someone with 
COVID-19, are feeling ill, or have been asked to quarantine by a health 
professional. 
 
Additionally, new jury trials will be paused; see below for more 
information: 

 

 Effective Monday, December 7, there will be no new jury 
trials started until the new Stay-at-Home orders expire 
 

 Jury trials already in process will continue; contact the Jury 
Department at (909) 884-1858 or at jury@sb-court.org for 
any further questions 

 
 
As a reminder, all Clerk’s Office hours remain on a reduced schedule 
and are only open from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. 
 
Court visitors are strongly encouraged to take advantage of all of the 
remote access options: Online Services | Superior Court of California 
(sb-court.org) 
 
Proper face coverings are required for all visitors and social 
distancing is strictly enforced. Visitors will be asked to leave if they 
cannot comply with these requirements.  
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